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Police Service of Scotland

Community Council meeting



We’re working hard to keep people safe across Scotland – tell us what matters to you in your community, please take our online public consultation: www.scotland.police.uk/yourviewcounts
North Berwick Community Council Meeting

Date of Meeting:  Tuesday 3rd December 2019
Foreword:

During the period of the last report there have been several incidents of note. 

I am aware that there may be more incidents but, due to the nature of these, or ongoing investigations, I cannot give full details.

They are broken down in terms of the agreed priorities for the ward.

Ward Priorities

1. Road Safety

· On Tuesday 5th November, whilst officers were driving along Heugh Brae, North Berwick, they observed a vehicle overtaking which caused the oncoming traffic to break severely.  The male driver was issued with a ticket for careless driving.
· On Friday 29th November 2019 a male driver of a 4x4 pickup was stopped due to a faulty rear light on Abbey Road North Berwick the male was breathalysed, failed and has been reported to the PF for section 5 RTA 1988 (drunk driving)

2. Antisocial Behaviour

· On Thursday 31st October, a couple of calls with youths causing a nuisance and throwing eggs at windows.  Unfortunately no officers free to attend due to higher graded calls in the area.  Details passed onto local community officers.
· A report was received on Monday 4th November regarding a male behaving in an abusive manner within a shop in the High Street, North Berwick.  The male is to be cautioned and charged.

· On 17th November, a male was cautioned and charged for breaching his ASBO by playing music at a volume to the annoyance and distress of his neighbours.

· In the early evening of Friday 22nd November, call was received regarding youths throwing eggs in the area of East Road, North Berwick.  Police attended however were unable to trace the youths.

3. Housebreaking

· The building site at Tantallon Road was broken into between 1300 hours on 23rd and 0730 hours on 25th November where kitchen appliances were stolen from a few of the houses.  Police attended and enquiries are ongoing.
4. Parking

· 110 parking tickets were issued by the East Lothian Parking wardens in North Berwick during the month of October.
CAPP

The date of the next CAPP meeting is on Wednesday 22nd January 2020
Other Incidents of note / relevant Community Council information

· A male was caught stealing wine from the Glen Golf Club, he was arrested for this and also breaching his bail.  Held in custody to appear at court.
· A call was received regarding concern for crows being shot near to the Glen Golf Course for pest control reasons.  Police made enquires to check person shooting the crows (which are a pest species) had the appropriate licence to do so.  All in order.  No crimes.

· On Monday 11th November, 3 bicycles were stolen from North Berwick High School.  CCTV captured 3 males stealing bikes.  Further enquires to be made. 

· On Monday 11th November, 2 males entered Tesco’s in Tantallon Road and stole 7 bottles of Vodka.  CCTV available.  Enquiries ongoing.

· On Thursday 14th November, officers stopped a male on the High Street, North Berwick.  The male had property in his possession which they suspected to be stolen from a local church.  The male stated he had found it on the street.  Male cautioned and charged with Theft by Finding.

· On Friday 15th November, police attended at the home address of a male where he was arrested, cautioned and charged with breaching his curfew the previous day.  Whilst within the house, property was found which was suspected to be stolen.  Further enquiries revealed property was stolen from a local restaurant.  Male also charged with theft. This male breached his curfew days later and now is finally remanded at her Majesty’s pleasure.
· In the early hours of Wednesday 20th November, police were called to a male loitering outside Edington Hospital and causing staff alarm.  Police attended and spoke with male.  He was looking for medical advice.  He is seeing his GP in the morning.

· In the evening of Friday 22nd November, a bike was stolen from High Street, North Berwick.  The bike was padlocked at the time.  Enquiries ongoing.

Feedback from meeting
Please e-mail any feedback to:

NorthBerwickCoastalCPT@Scotland.pnn.police.uk
Or john.paterson2@scotland.pnn.police.uk  

Or peter.bamford@scotland.pnn.police.uk
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